
                               

 

Issued: 31st October 2024 

 

Rochdale and Littleborough Flood Risk 
Management Scheme 

 
Reference – Littleborough 1B – Gale West Tree Felling  

Dear Resident,  

 

As part of the Flood Risk Management Scheme, we will be undertaking some tree removal 

works in the land between the entrance to our site and Elim Terrace. These works are 

required for us to prepare the area for our permanent construction works in the New Year. 

- Trees are being felled to accommodate permanent works including the new 

access to the reservoir. 

- All trees that are being removed are in accordance with our planning approval. 

- Felled trees are to be replaced with replanted trees, exact locations and number 

of trees are yet to be determined but will be communicated following agreement 

with Rochdale Borough Council 

- We will ensure that the felled trees are re-used for natural flood management 

schemes or other environmental projects.  Details of this will be shared in a 

future newsletter/communication.  

 

What will we be doing? 

- We will be removing trees in the section of land to the South of Todmorden Road 

between the site entrance and Elim Terrace as highlighted on the plan overleaf. 

- We will be installing traffic management on Todmorden Road from 25th November 

to provide a walkway for pedestrians on Todmorden Road whilst we work 

adjacent to the footway.  These traffic lights will be in place for 1 week. 

 

How will this affect me? 

- These works will commence on 18th November 2024 and take approximately 2 

weeks to complete. 

- We will have traffic lights on Todmorden Road from 25th November which will be 

manually controlled and turned in at the end of each day for a duration of one 

week. A pedestrian walkway will also be provided. 

- Our working hours during these works will be from 8am to 6pm. 

We appreciate your patience as we carry out these works. 



Tree Removal Diagram & Plans 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Traffic Management Plan Diagram 

 

 

 

 

 

 



How to stay in contact with us  

  

We will continually seek to engage with residents, businesses, and the wider community as 

the Scheme progresses in your area. If you would like to provide feedback and/or receive 

updates, then you can:   

  

Look at our website - You can find more information and download our newsletter on our 

website https://thefloodhub.co.uk/rochdale-and-littleborough/  

   

Email us - You can provide feedback and sign-up for our newsletter by contacting us via 

email rochdaleandlittleborough.fas@environment-agency.gov.uk or alternatively you can call 

us on:020 302 50495  

   

App.   

We have recently launched our new VolkerStevin Engage App. This gives you a chance to: 

 Keep up to date with progress on the scheme 

 Receive regular updates and communications directly to your phone 

 Learn new information about our ongoing works and what we are doing within the area 

 A chance to send messages to the team, as well as send photos and videos 

 Provide feedback to our updates 

Use the QR code below to download or visit your App Store and search ‘VolkerStevin 

Engage’. You can also use the App to ask questions and to provide feedback.     

   

 Kind Regards,  

 

Customer Services 

 

https://thefloodhub.co.uk/rochdale-and-littleborough/
mailto:rochdaleandlittleborough.fas@environment-agency.gov.uk

